
MONDAY MORNING MEETING MINUTES 

Meeting Date: July 18, 2022 

 

After the Pledge of Allegiance our small but strong group of residents shared news that they had. 
 
All agreed that we should include all residents ill and healthy in our prayers especially, Tom W, Betty M, 
Marilyn B, 
 
Dave Ochs has put up a sign up sheet for the party for his and Joy's 70's Anniversary on 8-9.  It is a 
momentous occasion and he hopes all will join to help them celebrate. 
 

 Thirsty Thursday is at Woodreux's - address & info on sign up sheet 

 Monday bingo 6:30 buy cards starts at 7:00 

 Tues and Thursday 6:00 contract rummy 

 Friday night Horsecollar 7:00  
 
Address for Cheryl Lundy. Whose husband passed away last week:21 W. Doe Run Lane, Lock Haven, 
PA 17745 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Park Manager 
 
Good morning everyone 
 
We have 247 Guests on 166 Sites 
 
A couple Notes >  FOAM IS  NO LONGER BEING RECYCLED, PACKAGING FOAM ETC. WITH THE 
CITY SO  PUT IT IN THE TRASH. 
 
Your garbage needs to be set out by 8AM if not it will be up to you to take it to the dumpsters, please 
don't set it out before the day of pickup due to rodents or cats getting into the garbage. Garbage pick up is 
on Mondays and Fridays.  
 
Being that we are in Hurricane season Please be sure things are stored properly and picked up around 
your units.  
 
Today we are starting to see work on the Indoor pool being replastered and will be adding a handrail to 
reach into the pool centered on the east side of indoor pool. Will move to the Outdoor Spa to detect the 
leak and repair  before they  replaster the Spa 
 
Still waiting on Palm tree trimming, hate to say this week as it was suppose to have been a couple weeks 
ago to start.   Also the Tennis courts should be sometime this week or next cross our fingers. 
 
You may already have heard that  for all us shoppers of the Don Wes Flea market was lost due to Fire on 
Saturday. 
 
All I have  a great week and stay safe in whatever you do. 
 
Al 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Pam’s Notes’ 

It's been awhile since I've checked in.  The only news we've received from the Tip Office and I will 
include those.  But first I have to report we've lost two more past residents.  Alta notified me on 
July 10th: 
 

https://www.google.com/maps/search/21+W.+Doe+Run+Lane,+Lock+Haven,+PA+17745?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/21+W.+Doe+Run+Lane,+Lock+Haven,+PA+17745?entry=gmail&source=g


Doug Lundey passed away this morning. I don’t have a address for Cheryl .  Hope you are doing good. 
So far very busy summer for us. Right now our grandson is home on leave from the service, good to see 
him. Stay healthy and have a great rest of summer and lord willing we will see you in Texas. 
 
Vera Janis notified us: 
 
Wanda (Libby) Golding, our beloved wife, mother and Meme, died Tuesday, June 28, at the age of 73. 
 
Born March 30, 1949 in Chester, Maine to John C. and Norma (Leavitt) Libby, Wanda loved her family - 
especially her grandchildren - more than anything. 
 
Marilyn Stranberg has written at the end of June: 
 
Al Russell (who filled in for Pastor Lightner at Christmas) passed away last weekend. He didn't show up 
to feed his wife Carol at the nursing home. They contacted someone in the park to check on him.  They 
found him by his motorcycle. Must have had a heart attack 
 
Hope Bradford also wrote at the end of June the sad news: 
 
I just got back from Tn.  My granddaughter Amanda Bradford died June 13th. She was Scott’s youngest 
daughter 36 and left two daughters Serenity 7 and Harmonnie will be 4 inJuly. It was sudden and they 
were to move in their new home the 8th of July.  We are with heavy hearts but I know God is with us. 
 
Marilyn Bullington's mother just passed in IL.  Marilyn traveled to be with her.  We have deepest 
sympathy for Marilyn and her family. 
 
I received this sad note from Virginia VanAlstine: 
 
It has been a hot one here.  We did get a nice rain last night. 
 
I spent a couple months in the hospital at MD ANDERSON from April on for a new trial treatment since 
my leukemia came back.  It did not work.  There is no more treatment available.  I am on a chemo pill that 
should slow down the mutation of the blasts in my marrow.  
 
We went to Florida to the beach last weekend.   Balcony was perfect.  Water was just beautiful. 
When we got too hot we went inside and played games.   Denise  Todd and Brandon went.  We had such 
a great time.  I get labs twice a week so just fit our trip in 
I have been getting blood and platelet Transfusions weekly 
 
Feel pretty good today.   I tend to need more naps as I tire easily. 
 
Hope this finds you well 
 
Prayers for Virginia, please. 
 
A nice note from John DeVaney: 
 
Good morning Pam,thanks for the updates. You are in my prayers every night. Elaine and I are doing ok. 
as with others our age we have slowed down. But thank the good lord we are doing good.  Our sons 
always come and help me when I ask them. 
 
Your friend ,John  
 
We do have something to celebrate....two past resident's birthdays: 
 
Charlie Craig's daughter wrote: 



 
Are you still doing the new letter for Tip O Texas?  If yes would you put in that dad (Charlie Craig) turns 
95 on the 16th. Birthday cards can be sent to:  
 
Charlie Craig 
Heritage Pointe 
1180 W 500 N #117 
Huntington, IN 46750  
 
And Lela Bishop: 
 
 Lela Bishop a long time resident at the tip will be celebrating her 100th birthday on the 13th of August. 
her daughter said some cards from friends here at the 
park would be nice. 
 
Her address is: 
Lela Bishop 
WCHC LTC ROOM 126 
E. Earl St.  
Leota KS. 67861 
 
We just returned from Alexandria, MN where we attended Gary Brink's Memorial Service.  There 
were around 20 Tipsters who honored Gary's memory.  Hoping the picture comes through. 
 

 
 
Quick update before I close....I'm doing well.  I will return next week to Houston for treatment, but 
so far...so good.  Drs say I'm responding well to treatment and I am still without pain or side 
effects from the drugs.  Thank you for your prayers.  God is Good! 



 
 


